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I had the huge privilege this week to launch a great new book – f2m – co-written (via Skype and email!) by my friend and colleague Ryan Kennedy and veteran Australian author Hazel Edwards. Unity Bookshop was crammed with a great and diverse crowd, and I shared the formal part of the evening with Mani Bruce Mitchell, and both Ryan (in person) and Hazel (by videolink).

f2m tells the story of  Skye, physically female punk, transitioning to Finn, “the boy within”. It’s written to be appropriate for a young adult readership, but I really enjoyed it, and think it has something to offer all adult readers.

In my speech I approached the book from three different perspectives. One of my areas of health expertise is in the connection between human rights and social environment with health. Health is very largely a function of empowerment/disempowerment and inclusion/marginalisation. Transgendered people will find this book very empowering and it’s direct and open writing style will lead to more positive attitudes to affirming diversity – so good for everyone!

I also have had a career in bookselling, and can say authoritatively that this book is unique in its content and stands head and shoulders above most fiction aimed for young people. I certainly want to see this in every library (school or otherwise) and on the shelves of every counsellor (and other helping professional) in the country. But don’t get the impression that this is heavy or preachy. On the contrary, it’s tone is positive, and it’s interesting fiction.

But most of all, as a gay man I am acutely aware of the harm associated with isolation and sense of not belonging, and I well remember the value to me of all the “coming out” novels I read. The written word has the power to reach out across time and space to provide support, encouragement and inspiration. f2m will do just that.
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